NTPE Officer Report

November 2022

An NTPE virtual meeting was held on October 12, 2022. 20 members were in attendance. Main discussion focused on documentation concerns, coverages, Scuta, and present union issues. Smaller virtual meetings will be scheduled this month to discuss specifics with individual groups. Please encourage all NTPE members to attend.

Please note that though NTPE members are on the same contract as the teachers, there are numerous differences in our job responsibilities. The REA created the NTPE Executive Officer position to help communicate the needs and concerns of NTPE members. Many of you have already done so, but please contact me when an issue develops.

Just a reminder regarding SCUTA – overall the feedback has been relatively positive. If anyone gets called in by administration in which SCUTA is being used as a disciplinary action, please contact us immediately.

Negotiation meetings were held twice in October with the REA team members. We are now awaiting a meeting to be held with the school district negotiation team.

Respectfully submitted,

Jennifer L Oakes

Personal Cell #: 610-781-1766

Personal email: <u>oakeshaas@msn.com</u> or <u>oakeshaas@icloud.com</u>

Work # 484-258-7225 ext 35925/ Email oakesi@readingsd.org